JOSEPH MCLELAND P.O. Box 336 Munroe Falls, OH 44262-0336

January 22, 2004

Board of Trustees Kent State University Kent, Ohio 44240

Re: Expansion of Kent Airport in Stow

#### Gentlemen:

I attended the meeting held at Stow City Hall counsel chambers last night concerning the "Master Plan" review process relating to the future possible changes at the University airport. The council chambers was packed out with citizens of the area, Stow and Munroe Falls. There was standing room only, and many stood for the entire meeting of some 2 hours.

There was a very **definite rejection** of any plan to expand the facility as was demonstrated by slide projection information, copies of which were supplied to all attending. Near the end of the meeting a hands raised vote was taken as to the proposed expansion of extending the runway length and air space. Only about maybe 8 to 10 hands were lifted out of a crowd of well over 250 persons or more attending the meeting. Most would concede that the airport as now operating is acceptable.

I came prepared to voice my opinion but was not given the opportunity as the meeting agenda did not allow for such, but only to allow questions with brief comment. The meeting was conducted with surprising decorum given the very near volatile subject matter of possible proposed invasion of our residential neighborhoods surrounding the airport.

Enclosed is my prepared comment which I would have presented at the meeting.

Thank you for taking the time to get some direct input into the process of your deciding what to do.

Sincerely,

Joseph and Rita McLeland 576 Willow Grove Drive

Munroe Falls, Ohio 44262

PS. The alternative plan to move to the whole operation to Portage County received a loud vocal approval.



January 30, 2004

Mr. Joseph McLeland 576 Willow Grove Drive Munroe Falls, OH 44252

Your letter to the Kent State University Board of Trustees regarding the airport master plan was forwarded to me. Your comments will become a part of the public record.

The next public meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, February 18 and Thursday, February 19; both dates cover the same topic. The meetings will be held at Stow City Hall at 7:00 p.m.

Again, thank you for your comment.

Sincerely,

Thomas J. Clapper General Manager

TJC:baa

Cc: Hermann Schwaner, Richland Engineering

THOMAS CLAPPER <tclapper@kent.edu> <hschwaner@r-e-l.com> Thursday, January 22, 2004 7:42 AM From:

To: Sent:

Subject: master plan

Herman Mr. Brunsdon's telephone number is 330-686-8831. Address is 2618 L'Ermitage Place, Stow Ohio 44224. Please contact him to take the noise reading he desires. Also please advise when you will be meeting with Mr.

Brunsdon. tomclapper

From:

THOMAS CLAPPER <tclapper@kent.edu>

To:

Sent:

<a href="https://www.ner@r-e-l.com">https://www.ner@r-e-l.com</a> Thursday, January 22, 2004 7:42 AM

Subject:

master plan

Herman Mr. Brunsdon's telephone number is 330-686-8831. Address is 2618 L'Ermitage Place, Stow Ohio 44224. Please contact him to take the noise reading he desires. Also please advise when you will be meeting with Mr. Brunsdon, tomclapper

Called MR. Brunsdon's Residence @ 3:00 P.M JAN 27, 2004 Spoke To WIFE AND Was TOID MR BRUNSHON WOULD CALL BACK

From:

DENNIS BADEN <dbaden@kent.edu>

To:

Cc:

James Jewett <a>jiii@raex.com></a>
THOMAS CLAPPER <tclapper@kent.edu>; BETH ADAMS <badams@kent.edu>; <hschwaner@r-

Sent:

Friday, January 23, 2004 8:26 AM

Subject:

Re: Airport Plans

### Dear Mr. Jewett:

Thank you for your comments, I have forwarded your email to Tom Clapper, Chairperson of the Planning committee for review. Please do not hesitate to contact me in the future, if you have any questions or comments.

### Sincerely:

Dennis Baden Assistant General Manager Kent State University - Transportation Services

James Jewett

<iiiii@raex.com>

To:

DENNIS BADEN

<dbaden@kent.edu>

01/22/2004 06:38

Subject: Re: Airport Plans

PM

#### Dennis,

I have lived in the Munroe Falls area a little more than 5 years. My residence is in the River Park Estates which finds itself somewhat close to the end of your runway.

During these years, there have been a number of occasions where it was my perception that a pilot was following unsafe practices. On more than one occasion, you called me at my home to discuss my concerns. And, on each instance, it was my perception that the matter was properly addressed.

In other words, the Kent Airport has shown itself to be a responsible neighbor.

With that thought in mind, I naturally assumed that our good neighbor would have its consultant contact us if possible expansion plan alternatives might

have an impact on our residence. After all, that is what a RESPONSIBLE consultant does. A responsible consultant checks with both his client and

customers (in this case the community).

During last night's informational meeting the following became clear. This consulting team failed to contact:

\* Stow council: A number of Stow council members stood up last night and indicated that they had never been contacted with any of the proposed alternatives.

\* The community: This concern was mirrored by a number of residents of the Stow and Munroe Falls area. I share this concern. I have never been contacted about such plans.

\* Stow Munroe Falls School systems: Reports indicate that key

have not been contacted.

Imagine my shock last night when I discovered that two of the alternatives (fortunately tabled at this time) would have taken our house away from us. This is the same house used by my wife and I to raise our three young children.

In other words, one has to wonder about the true benefit analysis of this study. One begins to wonder if the consulting team is more interested with its earnings and the immediate client, period. This, in my opinion, is NOT the representation that Kent State University needs. A responsible neighbor

will take the time to hear its residents complaints "completely" and then choose an action which BEST meets the needs of both the University and community. This does not seem to be the case at this time.

Kent State has an opportunity to salvage this issue. First, the next proposed community meeting should have Board Members present. I am not sure our consulting group can be trusted to report how the public really feels about this issue. Next, if would go far if the public were invited to an OPEN discussion on this topic when the board holds its next board meeting. Finally, the community made it clear that they like their neighbor; they simply hope future plans do not diminish the excellent community which has developed over time.

Thanks for your time,

Respectfully,

James Jewett

From:

THOMAS CLAPPER <tclapper@kent.edu>

To:

<jjjj@raex.com>

Cc:

<hschwaner@r-e-l.com>

Sent:

Friday, January 23, 2004 9:13 AM

Subject:

Mr. Jewett Thank you for your comments regarding the airport Master Plan. Your comment will become a part of the public record.

Regarding your comments, please be assured that the Kent State Board of Trustee's will be fully appraised of the expressed concerns of the Stow community regarding any increase of aircraft traffic and physical expansion of the runways at the Kent State airport in Stow. A key component of the FAA Master Plan guidelines is public acceptance of the Master Plan recommendations.

Richland Engineering is doing excellent work on development of this Master Plan. They are experience, understand the issues and are objective in their analysis. I understand your concern as others have expressed the same concern regarding public input. We are providing the information for public consideration as the information is developed. The Master Plan report is a recommendation document, not the final step in a process. When the preferred alternative is identified additional steps would be required, including detailed public involvement.

Again, thank you for your comment regarding the Airport Master Plan.

tomclapper

From:

"THOMAS CLAPPER" <tclapper@kent.edu> <Jomac767@aol.com>; <hschwaner@r-e-l.com>

To: Sent:

Thursday, February 19, 2004 7:43 AM

Subject:

Re: Meetings at Stow City Hall re Kent State Airport

Mr. McLeland Thank you for the very nice words. tomclapper

Jomac767@aol.com

To:

tclapper@kent.edu

02/18/2004 09:38

cc:

trustees@kent.edu

PM

Subject: Meetings at Stow City Hall re Kent State Airport

Dear Mr. Clapper,

This is just an expression of appreciation for your effort in 'chairing' the two meetings that I have attended, in a amicable and fair manner, concerning the Kent State airport expansion. When it comes to dealing with the public and allowing any and all to ask questions, as has been done, it is quite evident to me that many people seem to have the proverbial ax to grind. Their comments are almost laughable, but you did well to receive them as legitimate comment, criticism or questions.

Joseph C. McLeland Munroe Falls, Ohio . February 28, 2004

Thomas J. Clapper KSU Department of Public Safety 1950 State Route 59 P.O. Box 5190 Kent, OH 44242-0001

Dear Mr. Clapper:

Thank you for your letter of February 26 regarding attendance at the airport public meetings. I wonder if you can tell me when you expect to make your recommendations to the Board of Trustees, whether a copy of those recommendations will be publicly available, and if so, how?

Thank you,

Renald M. Romain

551 Willow Grove Dr.

Munroe Fall, OH 44262



March 10, 2004

Mr. Renald Romain 551 Willow Grove Drive Munroe Falls, OH 44262

Dear Mr. Romain:

Our goal is to complete the balance of the research regarding the feasible alternatives by the end of March. I anticipate the review of information will be completed no later than the middle of April with a recommendation then prepared for Kent State University Board of Trustees.

Regarding your question on the information being made public; yes, the entire report will be posted on our website once completed, http://www.kent.edu/airport.

The Kent State University Board of Trustees decisions are public information. We will post the sponsor's preferred alternative on our website and update hard copies at the Stow Munroe Falls Public Library. I will also send a letter to the public meeting attendees and communicate with the Stow Sentry and other newspapers regarding the preferred alternative and completed master plan report.

Thank you very much for your letter.

Sincerely,

Thomas J. Clapper

General Manager

TJC:baa

From:

"THOMAS CLAPPER" <tclapper@kent.edu>

To:

<hschwaner@r-e-l.com>

Sent: Subject: Wednesday, March 24, 2004 7:18 AM Editorial from todays Akron Beacon Journal

Herman FYI tjc

---- Forwarded by THOMAS CLAPPER/VPB/Kent on 03/24/2004 07:20 AM ----

NoMorePlanes

<nomoreplanes@neo

To:

"Undisclosed-Recipient:;"@kent.edu

.rr.com>

Subject: Editorial from todays Akron Beacon Journal

03/23/2004 05:52

PM

### AKRON BEACON JOURNAL EDITORIAL OPINION

Posted on Tue, Mar. 23, 2004

Home field disadvantage

KSU airport has outgrown its birthplace in Stow-Munroe Falls In 1917, when World War I planes used a field in Stow for layovers, there wasn't much competition for space. Even in 1943, when Stow Field was bought by Kent State University, few could envision the bustling suburbs that would rise in the future.

Now, however, the university's airport, which is used for flight training and general aviation services, finds itself landlocked inside one of the fastest-growing communities in the region. It is also being pressured by the Federal Aviation Administration, which requires a master plan for airport enhancement every 20 years. With the most recent update nearly complete, the irresistible force for aviation has met the immovable object of residential development.

Kent State's flight school is one of the largest in the state, with plans to grow. The master plan forecasts growth in flight training and general aviation.

The airport's neighbors are very clear: They do not want an expanded airport with the noise and safety concerns that go with it. Even though the area has become dense with houses over the past several decades, development is not finished. This is not only a local problem. Suburban development is putting the squeeze on general aviation all over the country.

The FAA is equally clear: Its job is to enhance aviation. For Kent State, that means building runways long enough to accommodate increased traffic and larger planes. There simply is no room to expand in Stow.

Unfortunately, doing nothing is not -- nor should it be -- an option.

A reasonable alternative exists at the Portage County Airport, which already has a 5,000-foot runway and room to expand. A merged Portage County/Kent State operation would benefit from easy access to the Ohio Turnpike. The investment the university is preparing to make in its flight-training program would be protected if made in Portage County. It seems inevitable that the university will eventually be forced to abandon its airport on Route 59.

Better for Stow, the relatively small contribution the airport makes to the city's tax base would grow exponentially if that land were converted to commercial and industrial use.

The university understands its duty both to its students and to the communities its activities affect. A final decision is months, if not years, away. KSU's board of trustees and the FAA must be persuaded that a move to the Portage County Airport is the best alternative available. Given the growing tension the airport has caused in Stow and Munroe Falls, it seems that a case for a move should be relatively easy to make.

March 28, 2004

C.A.F.E. 2618 L'ermitage Place Stow, Ohio 44224

Dear KSU Committee:

Our organization, Communities Against Flight Expansion (CAFÉ), is comprised of Stow, Munroe Falls, and Kent residents opposed to any changes in The Kent State University Flight Program and facilities. As such, we have gathered signatures of homeowners within these communities that support Alternative 7 (relocating the flight training program to Portage County) of the Richland Engineering study as the only acceptable solution to the long-term goals of the Flight School.

Enclosed you will find originals of said signed petitions along with copies of recent articles published in the Stow Sentry and The Akron Beacon Journal. Please accept these documents in evidence as to the level of commitment of CAFÉ members and residents of the neighborhoods surrounding the airfield to continue to work towards seeking Alternative 7 as the preferred choice of University officials.

William & Burn

William R. Brunsdon Founding Member C.A.F.E. Neighborhood:

# PETITION ON PROPOSED CHANGES AT KSU FLIGHT SCHOOL

	NAME	ADDRESS	PHONE
-	1. Jacqueline 5. Palmer	2687 Lermitage Pl	488-5138
•	2. Frank A. Casalingan	4185 Courtiff circle	688-0058
	3. Brad Mitchell	4178 Coupiff Circue	688-3468
	4. Suy Scoules	4145 MARIBANS	688-859
	5. Beion R Bales	4175 Mariband Dr.	688-7023
	6. Chuck Burrick	4185 Maribend dr	686-3032
	7. Seth burnick		11
	8. BoREmforen	4186mmRiAFENA DR.	699-1351
	9. Doan and let + WIFE	4176 Mariland	686-0125
	10. Rebart Kech	4259 Cheval	688-8905
	11. Justa Smile	2625 Z'Ermitag Pl.	1088-1729
	12. N -4 FLL	4165 MANIBURD DA	686-832
	13 Del, & Year Bursham	26/8 Lemelage Place	686-8831
	14. Kelley Kniett	4194 Awal arile	688-0981
	15. Mr. & Mrs. Sindulard	4298 Cheval Circle	688-5257
	16. Kerrh Seuls	2599 Lem Fage PL	688-5185
	17 Sharon Seibert	2599 Lenetary	688-5185
	18. Mr & Mrs Paul Miller	2661 L'Emulage Place	686-1148
	19. Ma 7 MAS-Brett Acolisk	2613 L'ernifage Pl.	(330) 686,000
	20 Mas Mas PADELIFFE	4195 MARIBEND DR.	
			688-5952

Neighborhood:	
4 TO LIGHT CONTROL CON	

,	1. Polen Breno	ADDRESS 4175 CHEVAL CIR	PHONE 330-688-0939
,	2. Swell Rettri	4107 Cheral Circle	_ 689 0902
٠	3. Diene Kingp	4178 Chevil	688-9089
,	4. ( all / tole )	4167 CHEVAL CIR.	659-0901
,	5. David Terdosiu	4191 cheval Cir	330 688 1705
,	6. Joseph W Mellott	1-2.02 Cheval Circle	330/688-2431
	7. Lisa M. Mellott	4202 Cheval Circle	330/688-2431
	8. JACK R. ROBERTSON	AZIB CHEVAL CIECLE	330-688 1408
	9. Herryon	4226 Cheval and	336-676-8352
,	10. Linds Laubach	H234 Cheval Circle	330-686-275
	11.	4305 CHEVAL CIACLE	220. 688. 4480
	12. Theresa Spuders	4313 Cheval anche	618-5546
,	13. Michal Hands	4306 Charal Circle	688-7195
	14. Thredore Urbanovicz	4282 Cheval Circle	688-2506
*	15. Link C. Baker	4274 Cheval Cirde	688 2078
•	16. jadwiga Janovier	4266 Cheval ande	686-3044
*	17. Janes C. Ralenson 18. Jus R. Davil	4242 Charaf Ca.	686 9020
•	18. Jan Kalarle	2576 LERMINAGE PL.	686-9612
,	19. Siria Callahan	2650 L'Ermitage PL	689-1082
	20. Jeffry S Knehter	2670 LERMITAGE PI	689-0260
	0., 0	U	

		-		
Nimi	inh	Don.	h-n-	- 4
Nei	UK II	IDOL	пки	œ

NAME .	ADDRESS	PHONE
1. Rie Byen	2658 Cernotage Place	330-686-7881
2. Mati Popling	2692 LErm. tag Place	330-688-3831
3. Betty Evens	2634 L'Emitage Da	330-686-064
4. Theoder En	2634 Lante Pl	330-636-0641
5. Ludy Kurs	2615 / Ernutege Pt	330-688-028
6. Kogi Jawi	2615 L'Ermitage Pl.	330 688 0287
7. Sma Shulet	2607 F. Ernitage &	1 330 6861261
8. 1 Shi = Shives	4287 Cheval Circle	330.688.3453
9. KON JONES HER JANG		330 -6882809
10. Morene Jones (	4267 Church Circle	330 688 2809
11. David myrray	4273 Cheval Circle	330 688-164
12. Elsan Searcy	4281 Cheval Circle	330 688-222
13. B. Trong Searcy	4281 Cheval Ci.	330-688-22
14 ly schille	4314 Gevel Pinke	330 688-925.
15. Dacen buch	43de Cheval Cade	330-688-7195
17. Wile, Tal	4282 Checaflered	336-688-2
18. Ed (200	2626 L'EDMETAGE PC	330 686-2200
(1)	263/ L'EAMITAGE PL	
19 Ar Junes	4199 Cheral Cuch	330-689-0094
20. M: MM Un Swan	4183 Charal G	330 688 -5915

Neighborhood:

# PETITION ON PROPOSED CHANGES AT KSU FLIGHT SCHOOL

NAME	ADDRESS	PHONE
1. J. Cong	4511 Plum wool Ct.	686 -0895
2. elphail Denter Cumba &	2267 SANTOM CIR.	686 - 1414
3. // also	0367 Sonton Cir.	686-1414
4. Derit Durodox	2618 Lernetage Al	686-8831
5. tellia Bur	_ 11 11 11	11 11
6. Thomas I taleare	2600 L'ERMINGE P.	686-0868
7		
8		
9		
10		
1		
2		
3		
4		
5		
6		
7		-
8		
9		
0		

Neighborhood:\_

# PETITION ON PROPOSED CHANGES AT KSU FLIGHT SCHOOL

NAME	ADDRESS	PHONE
1. Leacy Dod	4494 Plumwood Et	688-4389
2. JUSAN CHHeppard	4618 Plum Wood	108600149
3. Multy Chalmel	4493 Plumwood	686-1341
4. Theresa S. Winter	583 Park Ridge Dr	688-8008
5. Elwar V armani	583 Park Ridge Dr.	633 8008
6. Nelin Winter	583 PARK RIBGE DR	1 11
7		
8		
9		
10		
11		
12		
13		
14		
15		
16.		
7.		
8.		
9.		
0.		
-		

Neighborhood:		
Prenginoonitoou.		

NAME	ADDRESS	PHONE
1. W.B.Daniela	4469 Sals buy (n, Stow	330688-696
2. Manul	4469 Sastry Lane Str	330-624.84
3. Kethle O. Comor	4226 Mariliand Dr. Stan	330-688-1448
4. Walter O' James	4226 MARIGERDS DR. STAC	530 688 1448
5. 1 Jal G. Charlone	4493 PLUMWIS CT, STOW	330-686-134
6. W. J. Spl 9	4450 KENNETH TR.	330 -688-5277
7. Frankld &Amis	4461 Kenneth 41	3306869729
8. Januil Sims	4461 Hennethe	330 686 9727
9. Jun Hal (Haiter)	4464 SALEBURGLIN STON	330 686 2052
10. Mor Hall	4466 Selsbury Ln. Stow	330-686 2052
11. Margart Danus	4469 Salsbury LD	380 688 6966
12 Selecte & Dahle	4461 Salsbury LN Stow	330-688-4843
13. Steven A. Walle	446! SALSBURYLIN STOW	330 688 4843
14	·	·
15		
16,		
17		
18		
19		
20		

Neighborhood:	

NAME	ADDRESS	PHONE	E-MAIL
1. Ole shower	16 Glens ido Druie	330-68685	34
2. Janet Rooney	20 Glerniae Dr.	350 688 8926	DAR0033@00
3. Tim Koory	20 blensile Dr	3306888921	
4. Card Pull	41 Glenida 3	350-686-9254	
5. M. M.	41 GUENSIDE DA.	350-686-5054	
6. mich Ch Hendleson	19 Glenerale De	330-688-5772	gmhand@sbcglol
7. Yrogo Klinderson	**		neo.rr.com
8 Craig T. Johnson	12 GIENSIDE DR	330-688-6337	Clohason 155 @
9. SAILY R. Johnson	12 Glencios Dr	330-688-6337	
10. Paul KyNARD	489 BONK PLOGE DAJOE	330-573-6246	PKYNAND DRWILL
11. Thoney Kyron	11 11		
12. Cind Bar	505 Park Ridge	6866158	Januoch au3
13. Deane Just	2579 BIVER DOWNS	686-3073	@ YAhoo.com
14			
15	/* <u></u>		
16			
17			
18			
19.			
20			

Neighborhood:	
reigniconnoca.	-

NAME	ADDRESS	PHONE	E-MAIL
1. HILDAM. BIB	BFE 72 SPRING GARDEN	330-688-6782	
2. ROMAN I. Clunk	80 Spring GNN Day De	370 686 0463	
3. Rose Marie Clunk	80 Spring Garden Di	- 336-686-2463	
4. Theresa M. Koster	- 84 Spring Carden Dr	330-188-8511	Thests Co step laboration
5. Anthony P. Kaster		330-688-8511	Sugamine
	84 Spring Garden Dr.	330688891	
	93 Spring Do	udn 330.6888	2
a John Cill	97 Spry Sul	- '' ((	
9. 10d Rtan.	87 SPRINGGARDEND	330 68/2081	al harris Oxfeb
O. Sully Braccis	73 SPRING GARDEN DR	330-688-2239	SSDFACTIO (C)
1. Judy Braccio	73 Spring Garden ]		
2. MIKE GLACCIO	73 Spino Grapm /		
3. Jany GRECES	73 Spuns GANDER D	33065827	39
4. Ros Bando	68 Saine Garaco In	130 683-672	7
5. Sul Bruno	69 Spring Morden he	330 688-672	7
6Well H Hillale	11 Clerate Druh	336-688-	0771
7 Eun Hildebeand	11 Gleneide Di	330-688	7-0771
8. Kelan Craig	3362 Lakeview Blod	330 472 88	362
	457 S. Chestutt	330296	9269
	\$ 16 GIEW DIDE DR.	330 686-83	534

NAME	ADDRESS	PHONE	E-MAIL
. Locald Never	61 SpeING GARDEN, M.F.	688-1289	RONMEYER X@ JUNO CO
Hermine Meyer		688-128	9
3. Polph Reine	53 SPRING GARDEN MF.	688-9716	CATCHULE NETZE
. Kelveca Reinke	, 53 Spring Larden Dr M.F.	688-9716	
5. Diano Zhusko	39 Spring Garden Dr.		Ryusko ONeo. M.C
6. Rick Vyska	39 Spring Garden Dr.	686-8350	111
. Pathy Evans	33 Spring Garden Dr.		
8. Kristin Peel	11	[+ U	
. That Eyen	3. Smit auden Va	(DE 4245-	
o. Sonal Fee	498 Park X	(a8(do63)	pamkfasbe
1. Pambelert	1		global re
2. Mike Rehealt	30 SPRING GARDEN	wested	
3. Linda segnard	40 Spring Garden Dr.	688-8753	Sted@tedlonard.
4. Ted Leon	40 gary Conto.	688.8753	_(
5. Chuch Jones	GO SPRING GARDEN	6890161	
6. Sugar thes	60 Spring Garden	689 0161	SUZY JONESO
7. ANN MORRIS	64 Sprix GARDEN	686-0000	ALLOTTISE NEC
8. MARIO CARVA	ISAL 64 SAN GONDER DA.	686-7885	CARVATALSAEMS
. Kin Morris			
O. FOREST BIBB	EE 72 SPRING GARDEN		

Neighborhood:	
isoidineeineen.	

NAME	ADDRESS	PHONE	E-MAIL
Month V. Caruro	580 PARK RIGGE DR.	688-5660	
. Gagsun Lell	y 590 Prok Robge	688-6274	
· Jammed VIV	599 Ponti Ridgel	633-6274	
· Zudger Fronts	= 595 Park Ridyado	1805-380	
. Thise Ca	587 PARIC RILGE DR.	688-6272	
. Jan Ciarine	581 Park like Dr.	688-6272	
Dean A Schauf	16 572 MAPLEBROOKE	688-9522	
Karin Schauffler	1 572 Maplebrook	6881-9322	
I'm HOULTHAN	STR MAREGIADUR	686-3184	
Grig Score	584 TIJaplebrook	688-2965	
- Haire Some	584 Maplebrook	688-2965	
Patrice Stars	584 Maplebrook	10 10	
. Deeny Novotny	583 Madebrooker	688 2283	
Jan J. Trusp	573 Maphelak 40	686-5993	
Sarah Daniel	- 573 Maple Brookun	686-5993	
al Dune	545 Par LANdge IN	asto-837	
Luck Hamlip	565 Rep Ledge Br.	686-8537	
	561 Pack Ridge Dr		
	0		

Neighborhood: Riverfork

### PETITION ON PROPOSED CHANGES AT KSU FLIGHT SCHOOL

NAME	ADDRESS	PHONE E-MAIL
. I Mmm	521 Tak (dge	688-1014
Man James	517 Park Ridge Dr 3	330 688-3943 -
Kerin Hago	513 Park Rilge DI	330-688-0294
Jurie HAges	S13 Park RIGGE DI	330-688-0294
Richard HAger		
Lisa Moffit	509 Ark Ridge Dr.	335-688-1779
Hana moffett	509 Park Ridge Dr.	330-688-1779
Linda Peidy	508 Park Ridge Dr	330-686-1545
Ingridlioodlin	e 516 Park lidge Dr.	330-686-9470
Kaldhila	5-15/AaxPederD	330686 9324
marria C. Lich	545 Park Ridge Di	330-686-9324
Bund	521 RIVER DAUK (IRCLE	330-688 0542
	in SZZ Rwerlale C	
Meh Baltrinic	522 Riverdale Cr	3306881287
Mike Butuma		336688-1287
All. Dung	556 Park Ridge DR.	330 606-9985
Celler Jula	560 Pul Palge Als.	530-686-0199
John & Jones	514 PARK Rioge DR	
Sal La	574 FAK RD.	330-682-9832
Dian R Carus	=20 Park Redge Sh	330-688-5660

Neighborhood:\_\_

# PETITION ON PROPOSED CHANGES AT KSU FLIGHT SCHOOL

NAME	ADDRESS	PHONE
1. Dunshla	2553 RIVER 1	20W45 688-1334
2. Alounthroldpst	Man 2559 910ER	
3. Clayd Whethere		1/ 1/ 1/
4. Jack L	3055 OAKLOWNTA	MX Blud 686-2438
& John Klinkfor		DR. 686-5985
6		
7		1
8		
9		
10		1
11		1
12		
13,		
14		]
15		
16,	U	j
17		
18		
19		1
20.		

1. Such flow	3096 Och Lan Paul Br	PHONE - 330-603-4312
2. 1	3067 OAKLUN PK. BUND	
3. Carol Ness	3050 Oaklaun PK. Bl	ud. 330-688-992
Howard C. Keps	3050 OAKLAWN PK. BLV	
Tew Well	2958 Proukness	
6. James W. Class	n 2982 PREAKU	Ess St
7. Ctaving	2560 TUKEPARADISE DR.	530-434-9315
8. 45 106	256 Turf Paradise D	N 330-686-4920
9. James K. Haurs	2588 Fort Paradice	330-686-6446
10 Michael Ralano	3017 PREPKNESS De	3306861494
11. Ed Coole	3016 PREAKUESS D	335 686-6456
12. Pam Schuled	3096 Prealness Or	330-688-2474
13 Top Comb	3106 TREALGUEST Dec	330-688-205
14. Jean Justos	2610 Doldon Lete	330-€86-85
15. Sprene Dias	2600 Liver Downs	(330)688-761
16. Clayton F Hime	2546 Rever Down	330-686-9203
17. Jhalf	2530 Ruen Downs	330-688-8256
18. Thoulyny, Waveins	25/5 RIVER DOWNS	330-688-8713-
19. Hall Augur	2520 Kiver Dunne	330-686-1155
20. Senzik./Sithi	2533 Rever Downs	330-186-2587

Neighborhood:\_\_

# PETITION ON PROPOSED CHANGES AT KSU FLIGHT **SCHOOL**

NAME	ADDRESS	PHONE
1. Day M &6	3170 CAKLAWN PARK STOW, OH	
2. Karakanlen	3950 Kent ad STOW Ch	
3. Leel Emberfito	3984 Kent Rd Stow, OL	330 689 0714
4. Prantit timbertak	384 let ld Star of	/
5.	= 0/104 10 supl	330 686 2977
6		
7		
8		
9		
10		
1		
2		
3		
4		
5,		
6.		
7		
0		
ð		
0		

ONE MEMBERS NEIGHBORHOOD WHICH IS NORTH OF THE AIRPORT. STREET IS CALLED SEARS. MEMBER WENT OUT ON HIS OWN AND FORWARDED HIS PETITION TO OUR EXISTING.

Community Against FLight Expansion Betty Perry Dayen Frendeman Edward M Yorders Barbara ann/ Uprolen Kristin Jester elie Dossell alfan Zester Joina Q Rubino Joseph & Bubino Dase A Yough anth lemma, a.B Laurel Vougl Herend Johnson may aling alles Talin Tusko Coul L' Myers Myanghath Konolis Otelia Burke weitsnigh mul tella Church Inchange annitle Malborer Christ 11 thes Sincla Vitulo Melatrellas Egates E. Wat Ly Ker Wats Honald Moland Parta Williger Manual Parkue Damara L. Dos

From:

"THOMAS CLAPPER" <tclapper@kent.edu>

To:

"Ann Hildebrand" <ahildeb0@kent.edu>; <hschwaner@r-e-l.com>

Sent:

Monday, March 29, 2004 1:08 PM

Subject:

Re: Option #7 for Airport Expansion Plans

Ann Thank you for your comments regarding the Airport master plan. As always, very well conveyed. tomclapper

Ann Hildebrand

<ahildeb0@kent.ed

To:

trustees@kent.edu

tclapper@kent.edu

Subject: Option #7 for Airport Expansion Plans

03/29/2004 01:00

PM:

To the Board of Trustees, Kent State University:

I urge you to approve Option # 7: to relocate ALL KSU Flight Program activities and facilities to the Portage County Airport. Mr. Thomas Clapper,

who ably led all of the public meetings, consistently spoke of the University's hope for a "Win-Win" outcome--one that balanced Flight Training

imperatives with Community needs and desires.

Option #7 would be such a "Win-Win" for Kent State University. It is the only plan that addresses the expansion of Kent's successful Flight Training in a fiscally responsible way. Enlarging the present facility (Option 1B,

a

tactic that would at best be only temporary) is a misuse of funds better spent at a location where expansion can be nearly infinite. Furthermore, Portage is the University's home county and political base; it is the

of many of the University's clientele; and it would profit from the economic

stimulus that the Flight Program could bring.

Option #7 would be a "Win-Win" for thousands of residents in Stow, Munroe Falls, and West Kent. Option 1B (or 1A) would increase exponentially the already objectionable 24/7 noise, air pollution, and safety risks to these growing communities of private and group residences, schools, and

community-service establishments. Hundreds of residents have voiced their belief that Option #7 is the only Win for those who live here, send their children to school here, and deserve a quality, safe living environment here.

Option #7 would even be a "Win-Win" for those small airport businesses that are currently partially subsidized by the University (through use of the flight facilities). Though they may not yet realize it, airport relocation to Portage County would increase their options for expansion and a wider client market. In fact, the only sector that might not win from Option #7 are the casual fliers who use the airport for pleasure only: "Flying's fun.

Flying's a blast. If we lose our airstrips, where will we continue our hobbies?" But should a state university continue to provide a costly playground where only hobbyists win-and everyone else loses?

Unfortunately, the people who stand to win the most are the least well organized. Residents have mobilized vocally against expansion of any kind at several recent public meetings. But there is no ORGANIZED lobby for this

segment of concerned citizens; unified action like letter writing is difficult to initiate among people whose daily routines do not usually include political activism. On the other hand, Friends of the Airport, though fewer in number, are single minded and practiced in lobbying. They ARE well organized and can easily spearhead global write-in campaigns by, for example, calling up the ROLODEX of Flight Training Graduates.

Please do not make your airport decision based on the quantity of mail you are no doubt getting from correspondents whose primary vision is self interest and sentiment.

INSTEAD, PLEASE MAKE THE "WIN-WIN" RELOCATION DECISION THAT WILL BEST SERVE KENT STATE UNIVERSITY AND BEST PRESERVE THE QUALITY OF LIFE FOR A MAJORITY OF PEOPLE IN OUR REGION.

Ann and William Hildebrand Professors Emeritus, Kent State University Alumni, Kent State University

From: "THOMAS CLAPPER" <tclapper@kent.edu>

To: <hschwaner@r-e-l.com> Sent: Monday, March 29, 2004 6:59 AM

Herman For the record. tomclapper
----- Forwarded by THOMAS CLAPPER/VPB/Kent on 03/29/2004 07:01 AM -----

Rocco <a href="rocco24@neo.rr.c">rocco24@neo.rr.c</a> To: trustees@kent.edu, ccartwri@kent.edu,

om> dcreamer@kent.edu, tclapper@kent.edu,

katherine.s.jones@faa.gov, kcoughli@mailr.sen.state.oh.us,

03/28/2004 07:45 Mayor@stow.oh.us, Mayor@munroefalls.com,

PM district42@ohr.state.oh.us

cc: Subject:

My wife and I live at 2618 L'ermitage Place, Stow, Ohio 44224. We are opposed to any expansion of the KSU "flight school" and any expansion either to the length or width of the existing runways or facilities. We strongly support KSU's alternative #7 to relocate the KSU flight training school to the Portage County Airport.

Respectfully submitted,

William & Terri Brunsdon

From:

"THOMAS CLAPPER" <tclapper@kent.edu>

To: Cc: <Jomac767@aol.com> <hschwaner@r-e-l.com>

Sent:

Friday, April 09, 2004 8:03 AM

Subject:

Re: KSU airport changes

Mr. McLeland Thank you for your comments regarding the airport master plan. Your comments will be included in the public record. tomclapper

Jomac767@aol.com

To:

trustees@kent.edu

04/08/2004 10:07

cc:

ccartwri@kent.edu, dcreamer@kent.edu,

PM

tclapper@kent.edu

Subject: KSU airport changes

A reading of the Master Plan Report leaves no doubt that a move to Portage County, Airfield Alternate #7, is the best use of land space, money, potential for further development with much less impact on the surrounding community, than pursuing the more limited potential at the Stow facility. The ONLY negative I read is the fact that those persons who currently use the Stow facility would have to drive a greater distance to go the Portage site. It's a convenience issue with them.

The POSITIVES, as pointed out in the Master Plan Report, are that the Portage County site has so much more to offer as is stated with much clarity on Pages VI-37 and VI-38 in the Report. It is to be noted in the third paragraph of the Report that, "User ground access costs including value of travel time are not significant \*\*\*\*. Airport and aircraft operational cost due to enhanced economy of scale are anticipated to be significantly lower when compared to any other of the other alternatives". Other positives as well all pointing to the use of the Portage site make the decision to reject this site as being intellectually dishonest. It appears that the Stow site is being considered only for selfish, personal reasons of a few influential people.

Joseph C. McLeland 576 Willow Grove Dr. Munroe Falls, Ohio 44262

From: To: "THOMAS CLAPPER" <tclapper@kent.edu>
"NoMorePlanes" <nomoreplanes@neo.rr.com>

Cc:

<hschwaner@r-e-l.com>

Sent:

Friday, April 09, 2004 3:50 PM

Subject:

Re: Letter to KSU, Forwarded with Permission

Ann and William Hildebrand Thank you for the comment regarding the airport master plan. Your comments will be included in the public record. tomclapper

NoMorePlanes

<nomoreplanes@neo

To:

"Undisclosed-Recipient:;"@kent.edu

.rr.com>

cc:

Subject: Letter to KSU, Forwarded with Permission

04/09/2004 03:17

PM

To all C.A.F.E. members:

We have permission from the writers to distribute this letter (with signature line) and hope you will forward it to other concerned residents.

To the Board of Trustees, Kent State University:

I urge you to approve Option # 7: to relocate ALL KSU Flight Program activities and facilities to the Portage County Airport. Mr. Thomas Clapper,

who ably led all of the public meetings, consistently spoke of the University's hope for a "Win-Win" outcome--one that balanced Flight Training

imperatives with Community needs and desires.

Option #7 would be such a "Win-Win" for Kent State University. It is the

only plan that addresses the expansion of Kent's successful Flight

in a fiscally responsible way. Enlarging the present facility (Option

1B, a

tactic that would at best be only temporary) is a misuse of funds better

spent at a location where expansion can be nearly infinite.

Furthermore,

Portage is the University's home county and political base; it is the source

of many of the University's clientele; and it would profit from the economic

stimulus that the Flight Program could bring.

Option #7 would be a "Win-Win" for thousands of residents in Stow, Munroe

Falls, and West Kent. Option 1B (or 1A) would increase exponentially the

already objectionable 24/7 noise, air pollution, and safety risks to these

growing communities of private and group residences, schools, and community-service establishments. Hundreds of residents have voiced their

belief that Option #7 is the only Win for those who live here, send their

children to school here, and deserve a quality, safe living environment

here.

Option #7 would even be a "Win-Win" for those small airport businesses

that

are currently partially subsidized by the University (through use of the

flight facilities). Though they may not yet realize it, airport relocation

to Portage County would increase their options for expansion and a wider

client market. In fact, the only sector that might not win from Option

#7

are the casual fliers who use the airport for pleasure only:

"Flying's

fun.

Flying's a blast. If we lose our airstrips, where will we continue our

hobbies?" But should a state university continue to provide a costly playground where only hobbyists win-and everyone else loses?

Unfortunately, the people who stand to win the most are the least well

organized. Residents have mobilized vocally against expansion of any

at several recent public meetings. But there is no ORGANIZED lobby for

this

segment of concerned citizens; unified action like letter writing is difficult to initiate among people whose daily routines do not usually include political activism. On the other hand, Friends of the Airport, though fewer in number, are single minded and practiced in lobbying. They ARE well organized and can easily spearhead global write-in campaigns by, for example, calling up the ROLODEX of Flight Training Graduates.

Please do not make your airport decision based on the quantity of mail you are no doubt getting from correspondents whose primary vision is self interest and sentiment.

INSTEAD, PLEASE MAKE THE "WIN-WIN" RELOCATION DECISION THAT WILL BEST SERVE KENT STATE UNIVERSITY AND BEST PRESERVE THE QUALITY OF LIFE FOR A MAJORITY OF PEOPLE IN OUR REGION.

Ann and William Hildebrand Professors Emeritus, Kent State University Alumni, Kent State University

From:

"THOMAS CLAPPER" <tclapper@kent.edu>

To: Sent: <hschwaner@r-e-l.com> Friday, April 09, 2004 3:52 PM

Subject:

OPTION #7 Supported by Ohio Rep. John Widowfield!

Herman For the public record. Please note response from State of Ohio representative, Widowfield. tomclapper

---- Forwarded by THOMAS CLAPPER/VPB/Kent on 04/09/2004 03:54 PM -----

NoMorePlanes

<nomoreplanes@neo

To:

"Undisclosed-Recipient:;"@kent.edu

.rr.com>

cc:

Subject: OPTION #7 Supported by Ohio Rep. John

04/09/2004 03:04

Widowfield!!

PM

#### >From C.A.F.E (Communities Against Flight Expansion)

Ohio State Representative John Widowfield gave us permission to forward this email to all concerned residents. He gives his support to KSU's option #7 to relocate the flight training program to Portage County!!

```
> ----Original Message----
> From: Widowfield, John [mailto:John.Widowfield@ohr.state.oh.us]
> Sent: Monday, March 29, 2004 9:54 AM
> To: Rocco
> Subject: RE:
>
> William and Terry,
>
> I agree with you 100%. I believe that is the best course of action.
>
> John Widowfield
>
> From: Rocco [mailto:rocco24@neo.rr.com]
> Posted At: Sun 3/28/2004 7:45 PM
> To: trustees@kent.edu; ccartwri@kent.edu; dcreamer@kent.edu;
```

> kcoughli@mailr.sen.state.oh.us; Mayor@stow.oh.us; Mayor@munroefalls.com;

> tclapper@kent.edu; katherine.s.jones@faa.gov;

```
> District42 Posted To: District42
> Subject:
>
> My wife and I live at 2618 L'ermitage Place, Stow, Ohio 44224. We are
> opposed to any expansion of the KSU "flight school" and any expansion
> either to the length or width of the existing runways or facilities. We
> strongly support KSU's alternative #7 to relocate the KSU flight
> training school to the Portage County Airport.
>
> Respectfully submitted,
>
> William & Terri Brunsdon
>
>
```

From:

"THOMAS CLAPPER" <tclapper@kent.edu> "Kim Hoffman" <hoffman996@hotmail.com>

To: Cc:

<hschwaner@r-e-l.com>

Sent:

Wednesday, April 14, 2004 7:26 AM

Subject:

Re: KSU Airport Expansion

Kim Thank you for the comments regarding the airport master plan. Your comments will be included in the public record. tomclapper

Kim Hoffman

<hoffman996@hotma

To: trustees@kent.edu, ccartwri@kent.edu,

il.com>

dcreamer@kent.edu, tclapper@kent.edu,

katherine.s.jones@faa.gov, kcoughli@mailr.sen.state.oh.us,

04/13/2004 12:25

mayor@stow.oh.us, mayor@munroefalls.com,

PM

district24@ohr.state.oh.us

ce: nomoreplanes@neo.rr.com Subject: KSU Airport Expansion

Dir Sirs and Madams--

My name is Kim Hoffman and I am a resident of Pambi Farms, which is adjacent to the airport. I am respectfully writing with great concern regarding the

expansion proposal at the Kent State University (KSU) Airport.

While my husband and I do not object to the airport as it currently exists as we understand it holds a historical and cultural value to many in the community, any expansion would be detrimental not only to the residents and

communities surrounding the airport, but to the cities of Stow and Monroe Falls as well as the KSU flight school itself.

It goes without saying the quality of life for residents living around the airport would plummet. The noise level accompanying the larger jets would destroy any possibility of enjoying our yards. This in turn damages the sense of community in our neighborhoods?one way families get to know each other is when they are outside, talking to one another. Furthermore, I am confident the number of people who take advantage of the walking path along

the Cuyahoga River would sharply decline as well.

Furthermore, the airport generates minimal amounts of tax revenue for the city of Stow. If the land were to be re-zoned as commercial or residential,

the taxes paid would far exceed what the airport is currently paying. It is

also very likely most residents in Stow and Munroe Falls will have the value

of their homes reassessed, again significantly reducing the amount of taxes

paid to the cities. This also directly affects the resources available to our schools.

One must also consider the potential of a lawsuit. It is a fact the majority of aircraft accidents happen during take-off and landing. Immediately surrounding the airport are homes, several schools, major roads, churches, and retail areas. Are the school and cities prepared for costly legal fees in a best-case scenario, or a worst-case scenario of a very large award to the victims in a crash? Undoubtedly there will be more touch-and-go's increasing the risk of an accident.

Additionally, it is inevitable KSU will undergo this same evaluation in "x"

more years if the flight school remains at the same location. Are they willing to pay more consulting fees, hold more meetings, do the same thing over and over?

It only makes sense to plan ahead for the future. Choose Option #7 and move the flight school to Portage County: the area is much less densely populated and future flight school needs could be taken into account now, eliminating the cost and need for annual struggles with the local communities.

Thank you for your consideration, Kim and Drew Hoffman

Limited-time offer: Fast, reliable MSN 9 Dial-up Internet access FREE for 2

months!

http://join.msn.com/?page=dept/dialup&pgmarket=en-us&ST=1/go/onm00200361ave/direct/01/

From:

"BETH ADAMS" <badams@kent.edu>

To:

<hschwaner@r-e-l.com>

Cc:

<tomc@ts.kent.edu>; <dennisb@ts.kent.edu>

Sent:

Monday, April 19, 2004 8:10 AM

Attach:

Petitions on Proposed Changes KSU Flight School.pdf

Subject:

Petitions

#### Good Morning,

Attached is a file containing additional petitions to the proposed changes at KSU Flight School. If you have difficulty accessing this file, please email me and I will fax them.

Have a great day,

(See attached file: Petitions on Proposed Changes KSU Flight School.pdf)

Beth A. Adams Senior Secretary

Transportation Services Phone: (330) 672-1949 Fax: (330) 672-3662 Neighborhood:

# PETITION ON PROPOSED CHANGES AT KSU FLIGHT SCHOOL

NAME	ADDRESS	BHOVE
1. Jim Fisher	3074 Out lawn Part blod.	9-30 - 686 - 9253
2. DON & DEMI WIPER	3785 KAUFFMAN RD.	330-688-175
3. Leoffy & Ball	3030 PREAKNESS DE	330-688-92
4. Guonne Kapman	2645 Sears Qd.	330.688.498
5. Pr Physin	2645 Sours Rel	336-688-49
6. Davil L Tourses	3219 Suffelt Darn	330-689-1089
7. Marilya L Townsen	3289 Suffolk Powns	338-689-1039
& Greg & Sharport	3082 OakhAunBlud	B30) 297-7.50
down Rekarek	Carly Will 10	330 686-021
10. Sue Setton	3170 Oaklawn Park	330-688-4157
11. Thomas Falaon	210-160-	330-686-0868
12. home Folcone	11	., , ,
13. Willia & Brusse	26/8 Tremitegs / .	330-686-8831
14		
15		
16,		
17		
18		
19		
20		

Neighborhood: Kive Tark Estelis

### PETITION ON PROPOSED CHANGES AT KSU FLIGHT SCHOOL

NAME	ADDRESS	PHONE	E-MAIL
. Richard C. Lombord	2. 557 Park Ridge	688-6053	
Rosen Inbel	557 Park Rely De	688-6053	
. Saxay minos	,553 Park Ridge	688-1799	Sminore
· Randy Minor	553 Pork Ridge Dr	688-1799	THEYTTAI
o Rames W. Huler	537 Park Ridge De	686-0488	
Karen J. Huber	537 Park Ridgell	626-0488	
Patricia & Sonaku	533 Park Redge Dr.	686-1505	
Harl Stencher	533 Park Redy Dr	686-1505	
Severgeanna Stones	525 Park Rulge Dr.	6880842	
Stephen Rollmer	535 Parkhilge Dr	688-0842	

Neighborhood:	

NAME	ADDRESS	PHONE	E-MAIL
1. Next C. Rabin	72 RIVER PARK BLVD.	MUNRIE FALLS 330-638-1742	
2. Ocher Canthre	SORIVER PONKBLOD	Muneoe Falk 330686-2522	reauthra
3. Jan Dugen	46 RIVER PAR MY	110e Falls 330-686-0005	John-draber Bush
4. Ruhelle Lasper	76 Quier Parl	E Musso Fees 686-000	5 RKS40@AOL
5. Jessie Pozza			
6. Douald L- Popper			
7. Jone Cumaldi	48 Rmin Ponk !	3hd. 330-186,2000	
8. Must D Civen.	COS RIVER PORK BI	id 330-686222	0
9. Paco	118 Silver Val	ley MFO 330-688-586	8
10. Mary L. Shope	118 Silvar Valley,	Muntallo 330-688-580	8
11			
12			
13			
14			
15			
16			
17.			
18.			
าษ			

Mail although and	
Neighborhood:	

NAME	ADDRESS	PHONE
1. 15. Bar	6/94 B. Hey Wals Con	330-68-1402
2. Che Manto	170 Fooken Dr	330-688 730
3. Carl full	2834 E. Codgle View Ar.	330-650-2016
4. Even Miles	394 Imast. Went, OH	_(330) 677-299
5. gate norsel	12750 N. Star Dr	(440)-237-398
6. Lue Fisher	400 Cherry St Got Md	(33) 623-12
7. Was JAne	3363 Verner Rd.	330.677.1849
8. That Le	9307 Brian Prive	330-554-209
9. Hatha Min	3363 Verne Rd.	330-677-1849
10. Mariea Hume	2436 Wrens Dr	330-671-057
11. Carlson Willerson	4707 Fisherech Pd #1	330-676-9815
12		
13		
14		
15		·
16		
17		
18		
19		
20		

By signing this petition, I agree that Kent State University Flight School should select their Alternative #7 and RELOCATE their flight training activities to the Portage County Airport.

NAME		ADDRE	SS	TELEPHONE	E-MAIL
1. Wantem Fe	Cent Muse	Willow ne Follo	Grove Dr. 04 44202	330 488 -7908	Jernse 167 Gad. Com
	Leland "	11		330-688-38	
3.					
4.					

#### PETITION ON PROPOSED CHANGES AT KSU FLIGHT SCHOOL

NAME		AI	DRESS	TELEPHONE	E-MAIL
	JOE YONU!	340/	SARATOGA	(30) 688-974	3
	Dean Jordi	k	11	ii ii	
	0				
		4.5			

By signing this petition, I agree that Kent State University Flight School should select their Alternative #7 and RELOCATE their flight training activities to the Portage County Airport.

NAME	ADDRESS	TELEPHONE	E-MAIL
1. Karick X anotel	4263 Snowerise De.	330-673-3656	dyarnoid-sava
2. Volancia & Chnolol	4263 SHOKERISE DE. 570W, OHIO 44224	330-673-3656	dyarnoid_ 2000
4.			-

#### PETITION ON PROPOSED CHANGES AT KSU FLIGHT SCHOOL

NAME	ADDRESS	TELEPHONE	E-MAIL
KARLE SLOWAKER	533 PARK RIDGE DR MUNICUF FACES, ON 44	162 330.686-1505_	
PATRICIA J. SLONAKER	533 PARK RIDGE DRI MUNIROE FALLS, OH	44212 33-686-1505	
3.			
1.			

Neighborhood:				
reignbornous.	 	_		

_	NAME	ADDRESS	PHONE	E-MAIL
1	LOPENT DANYLLING	& JIIWILWW6ROVE	3306889008	
2	Lang M Daugall.	61 Horry Ave	330-688-9643	
3	Alyce C. M'Dougall.	61 Harry Sue.	330-188-964	<u> </u>
	RANDY CLAYTUN .	//	330-688-2986	
5.	Da Clinta	81 Spring Conda Don	330-688-2986	
6.	Dony Dugla	519 WILLOW GROVE DR.	330-688-4467	
7. (	Am + Duguin .	519Willowans Da	330-688-4469	
8	19	SSI WILLOW GROVE DR.		
9.		557 Willow Grove IV.		1
10.	Den Bleck	565 Willow Grove Dr	330-628-691	
11	Many a Black	Stas Willow Grove Dr.	330-685-6191	
12	a ON telanos.	576 Will aw Grove Dr.	330-688-2305	JOMAC767BA OF
_	The second secon	576 Willow Grove		
14.	garlustio !	508 Willow Grove Dr.		7
15.	Daniel & Plan	500 Willow Grave D.	370- 686-8532	
16.	Jeona Kilgie	495 W://w Grove Dr.	330-688-4224	
17.	Rose Lites	2492 Willow Grave	330-686-1016	
18.	any Tastige	492 Willow Grave	330-696-1016	CANAManeo.g
19.	Mull Duff	144 Kuren Flick	330-686 9349	
20.	Terry D Auffirs	1 194 Revor Fork B	300-686-93	9

NAME	ADDRESS	PHONE	E-MAIL
1. Neel C. Rabu	72 RIVER PARK BLVD., MUNRE		
2. Ochert Cowthin	FORIVER PONKBLUD MUNEOR	Falk 320/8/323 5	(@Neo.rr.C.
3. De Desgue	76 RIVER PORK MUNICOE FO	lls 220-101-1002 10	by succession
4. Ruhelle Lasper	276 Quier Park Why	See July 686-0005	RKS40@ADL
5. Jessie Porgas	416 ADAMS AVE	FALL 336-9	1295950
6. Amala of - Toppe	416 adams live	330-929-59	750
7. Jone Campldi	Les Rovin Ponk Blod	330-18(02000)	
8. Must Davin	. CORRIVER PORK Blad	330-6862220	
4 1 1/ / 7 1/	_ 118 Silver Valley MFO		
10. Mary L. Shope	_ 118 Silvar Valley, Muntal	26_330-688-5868	
11			
12	-		
13			
14			
15			
16	-		
17			
8			
9			
0			

Neighborhood:
---------------

NAME	ADDRESS	PHONE	E-MAIL
1. Savorio Sojo	TTO 77-HARRY AV.	330688-68	337
9	is 127. Hangan		
3. LARRY BLASIO	127 HARRY AVE M.FLS	230-688 8464	
4. STEVE TAYLOR	135 AARRY AVG. M.F.	0. 330-688-939	2
5. Eene Allen Clarke I	& 333 N RIVER PL MUNEAUS	330 686-974	·
<del></del>	333 N RIVER RH 6H		
Chris Ruch	345 n River Rd Falls	330-686-9987	
	168 HORRY AUE MF		
Larry Capuzelle	168 HARRY AVE UF.	330-688-12	37
MATT CRISTING	166 HARRY AVE. M.F.	330-686-2383	
Beth Cristino	11010 Harry Apro	330-686-2383	
2. Justin Colstino	166 Horry Ave	330-686-2383	
	327 W. Portage Trail	330-310-787	)
4. Megan Herdeman	157 Harry ale	3306880553	}
5. Jerry Shimaker	144 Harry que	330686-050	5
Daborah Till	144 Housey Rue.	330686-0457	
Melle a Jefor	135 Harry Que	330 688 93912	
8. Dit Early	127 Henry Gul	27068846	2
o. Jeff Europ	12 Hary de	330688464	
o. Kop Zevorio	101 HARRY AUE	330-658-3252	

Neighborhood:	
and the same of th	è

NAME	ADDRESS	PHONE
1. DANTE ALTIERI	SYS PARKRIDEE DR	330-688-1041
2. Zenz Maxarillo	2011 BHITTHENLY DR	330-650-9628
3. MaryKallmeyer	548 Parklidge Dr	330.688-1041
4. Dene Hallmeger		
5. Der Kozash		330-(86-1929
6. Trava (Par	3721 Sovera St.	330-688-7953
7. Lyan Hungt		330688-77
8		
9		
10		
11		_
12		
13		
14		
15		
16		
17	_	_
18		
19		
20.		

From:

"THOMAS CLAPPER" <tclapper@kent.edu>

To:

<hschwaner@r-e-l.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, May 25, 2004 7:14 AM Fw: KSU Trustees vote tomorrow!

Subject:

Herman Please see attached letter from Munroe Falls Council regarding the airport and include in public comment section. tomclapper

---- Forwarded by THOMAS CLAPPER/VPB/Kent on 05/25/2004 07:17 AM ----

nomoreplanes

<nomoreplanes@neo

To:

"Undisclosed-Recipient:;"@kent.edu

.rr.com>

Subject: Fw: KSU Trustees vote tomorrow!

05/24/2004 09:48

PM

To all C.A.F.E. members and other concerned parties:

The following letter was written by the Munroe Falls Council supporting our position of no expansion at the KSU airport. We were very pleased that the Council felt strongly enough about this serious issue to respond to the KSU Trustees in this manner. It is nice to see local politics working in the best interests of its residents. We encourage you to send a short thank-you note to the council c/o jcase@munroefalls.com. The KSU trustees are voting on this issue tomorrow, so a short "vote for no airport or flight school expansion" email to trusees@kent.edu would be in order tonight if you can take the time. We will keep you all posted on tomorrow's events. Also included is the Stow Sentry article in case you missed it.

Communities against Flight Expansion, (C.A.F.E)

CITY OF MUNROE FALLS CITY COUNCIL

43 Munroe Falls Avenue Munroe Falls, Ohio 44262 330-688-7491

The Board of Trustees Kent State University Kent, Ohio

To Members of the Board of Trustees:

As you are well aware, the City Councils of both Stow and Munroe Falls have been asked to support all sides of the question with respect to the expansion, closing, moving, or retaining of the Kent State University Airport.

After much discussion and study, the following is the opinion of the members of the Munroe Falls City Council with regard to the Kent State University Airport.

Our community's physical presence at the airport is extremely small, comprising an area of just a few acres in the extreme northeast section of our community. Munroe Falls has few businesses and industries, and we have not been made aware that these businesses or industries actually utilize the airport on a regular basis.

Therefore, economically Munroe Falls appears to be outside the impact of such events.

However, we as City Council members, do have a responsibility to our residents of Munroe Falls. In particular, we have been listening to the input from constituents who reside in the flight path of the airport, both pro and con. For the most part, the residents agree that the purchase of their homes was made with the understanding that an airport is in the vicinity, and there will be air traffic to be seen and heard on a regular basis. There likely are aviation students who live in Munroe Falls, none who have been vocal with regard to any changes in the makeup or location of the airport.

What the residents and we on City Council would like to point out to you, the Board of Trustees, is their concern with regard to expansion of the airport in the length and in the width of runways to accommodate increased size of aircraft and increased traffic in the flights throughout the residential areas.

We strongly urge you to not allow these changes in the physical property of the airport, or in the magnitude of the aircraft to be allowed landing and take-off privileges at the Kent State University Airport.

We truly understand the need for an airport, the need to make improvements for safety purposes, and the importance of utilizing the property in a sensible and financially responsible way. These perspectives are not lost in our deliberations. However, our residents must be and, in fact are, our bigger concern. We urge your cooperation and understanding of this perspective from Munroe Falls as you make your final decision and recommendations with respect to the future of Kent State University Airport.

(Signed)	
Jeannie Case, President Laura Cingle, Vice President	
(Signed)	
David Bertsch, Council Member Laubaugh, Council Member	Cathy
(Signed)	
Thomas McLaughlin, Council Member Member	Marvin Mills, Council
(Signed)	
Warren Schneider, Council Member	•

#### CITY OF MUNROE FALLS CITY COUNCIL

43 Munroe Falls Avenue Munroe Falls, Ohio 44262 330-688-7491

The Board of Trustees Kent State University Kent, Ohio

To Members of the Board of Trustees:

As you are well aware, the City Councils of both Stow and Munroe Falls have been asked to support all sides of the question with respect to the expansion, closing, moving, or retaining of the Kent State University Airport.

After much discussion and study, the following is the opinion of the members of the Munroe Falls City Council with regard to the Kent State University Airport.

Our community's physical presence at the airport is extremely small, comprising an area of just a few acres in the extreme northeast section of our community. Munroe Falls has few businesses and industries, and we have not been made aware that these businesses or industries actually utilize the airport on a regular basis. Therefore, economically Munroe Falls appears to be outside the impact of such events.

However, we as City Council members, do have a responsibility to our residents of Munroe Falls. In particular, we have been listening to the input from constituents who reside in the flight path of the airport, both pro and con. For the most part, the residents agree that the purchase of their homes was made with the understanding that an airport is in the vicinity, and there will be air traffic to be seen and heard on a regular basis. There likely are aviation students who live in Munroe Falls, none who have been vocal with regard to any changes in the makeup or location of the airport.

What the residents and we on City Council would like to point out to you, the Board of Trustees, is their concern with regard to expansion of the airport in the length and in the width of runways to accommodate increased size of aircraft and increased traffic in the flights throughout the residential areas.

We strongly urge you to not allow these changes in the physical property of the airport, or in the magnitude of the aircraft to be allowed landing and take-off privileges at the Kent State University Airport.

#### CITY OF MUNROE FALLS CITY COUNCIL

We truly understand the need for an airport, the need to make improvements for safety purposes, and the importance of utilizing the property in a sensible and financially responsible way. These perspectives are not lost in our deliberations. However, our residents must be and, in fact are, our bigger concern.

We urge your cooperation and understanding of this perspective from Munroe Falls as you make your final decisions and recommendations with respect to the future of Kent State University Airport.

Seannine Case, President

David Berisch, Council Member

Thomas McLaughlin, Council Member

Warren Schneider, Council Member

Laura Cingle, Vice President

Cathy Laubaugh, Council Member

Marvin Mills, Council Member